
 The Grove Homeowners Association 
   

 
 
May 22, 2020  
 
Residents 
The Grove Homeowners Association Inc 
Glen Allen, VA 23060 
 
Re:   Swimming Pool 
 
Dear Neighbors: 
 

You are probably aware that Phase One of Governor Northam’s opening of facilities 
and businesses went into effect on May 15th.  Under this phase, pools can only be 
opened for lap swimming, with no more than 10 patrons allowed in the pool area at one 
time.  Patrons will not be allowed to use deck furniture because they are expected to 
exercise only then leave the facility.  Since The Grove does not have any lap lanes at this 
time, the decision has been made to NOT open the pool on Memorial Day weekend.  
 
The pool and clubhouse will remain closed until the Governor rolls out Phase Two.  
This is expected on or about June 10th. We will re-evaluate the situation once we receive 
the new guidelines from the Governor's office.  It is our hope that the recreational 
facilities can be opened at that time.   
 
These are unprecedented times, and your understanding is appreciated.  When the 
guidelines for Phase Two are finalized, we will write to you again and provide an 
update.  In the meantime, please feel free to contact me or your Board with questions.  I 
can be reached by email jmendoza@communitygroup.com.  Thank you.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jo Mendoza 
Community Account Manager 
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